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On the Inside 

What warms up a winter night more than a large green dragon 

with a candy cane in its mouth, or Snoopy on a motorcycle.  

But that’s not all. 

There was also a glowing doorways and a traditional display of 

wreaths and strings of lights wrapped around porch railings.  

The displays were all part of Glencarlyn’s second Annual Winter 

Light celebration, a friendly neighborhood competition. 

“Congratulations to the homes selected for recognition ” said 

Julie Lee, Glencarlyn Citizens Association president. 

The selected displays are: 

 Best Animation/Music: 5613 6th St S ( Hemel) 

 Best Dazzling Door: 5717 5th St S. (Hiers) 

        See Lights on page 3 

GCA Meetings  
County Board Chairman, Ombudsman to Speak  

Key Arlington County officials are scheduled to speak at GCA meetings in February 

and March. 

Residential Ombudsman Ben Aiken will outline the work of his office and take ques-

tions at the Feb. 4 GCA meeting, 7:30 p.m. in Carlin Hall.  

County Board Chairman Christian Dorsey is scheduled for a presentation at the 

March 4 meeting, also 7:30 p.m. in Carlin Hall 

Ombudsman provides link to problem-solving 
Aiken and his staff provide a link between county residents — who have problems, or 

              See Meetings on page 3 

Winning Displays Featured in Second Annual Neighborhood Winter Light Celebration 

Volunteers recently loaded scores of bicy-

cles onto a 40 foot container  in front of 

Dixie Duncan’s house on Kensington St. 

S. in Glencarlyn.  

A couple of days later the two-wheelers 

were in Puerto Rico. 

The organization, Wheels to Africa 

(WTA), founded by her son Winston in 

2005, sent up to 400 bikes to the island 

which was hit by Hurricane Maria in 2017, 

leaving transport and other infrastructure 

devastated.  

WTA also sent crutches, wheelchairs, hel-

mets, and shoes to the island. 

“They’re American citizens, and I person-

ally felt like we need to do what we can to 

help,” Duncan said. 

WTA collects bicycles in the Washington, 

D.C. area and other locations in the United 

        See Wheels on page 7  

Donated Bikes Go from Glencarlyn to Hurricane Damaged Puerto Rico. 

Best Animation and Music, the Hemel home on 6th St S. 
         Photo: Gerald Martineau 

Volunteers Michael Lesmez and Craig Obey carry 

bicycles bound for Puerto Rico 

     Photo: Gerald Martineau 
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GCA Officers 

email: gca_exec@glencarlyn.org or  

president_gca@glencarlyn.org 

President 

 Julie Lee 808-384-4954 

Vice President 

 Alex Hecht 703-671-9171 

Secretary 

 Noah Cohrssen 703-229-5532 

Treasurer 

 Tim Aiken  703-820-0084 

Neighborhood Contacts 

Neighborhood Conservation Delegates 

 Kathy Reeder  703-820-3933  

 Peter Olivere (Alt.) 703-626-2520 

Civic Federation Delegates 

 Peter Olivere  703-626-2520 

 Tim Aiken  703-820-0084 

 Sue Campbell 703-931-4098 

 Dixie Duncan 703-919-0570  

 Doug LeRoy (Alt.)  703-845-9657 

 Jeff Liteman (Alt.)  703-575-4412 

 Brian Cavey (Alt.) 703-820-0242 

Carlin Hall Reservation  
 Arl.Parks & Recreation          703-228-4747, 

Option 2  

Glencarlyn.org Webmaster 

 Doug LeRoy  703-845-9657 

Village View Editor  

 Bill Pritchard  703-931-2168 

 gcaeditorial@gmail.com 

Area Chair/Block Captain Coordinator 

 Peter Olivere  703-626-2520 

Glencarlyn Email Updates 

 Doug Leroy  703-845-9657 

 gcaupdates@glencarlyn.org 

Volunteer Coordinator 

 Julie Lee   808-384-4954 

 gc_volunteers@glencarlyn.org 

 

 

Glencarlyn Web Site 

www.glencarlyn.org 

Carlin Hall  

5711 S. 4th St. 

President’s Corner 

By Julie Lee 

President 

Glencarlyn  Citizens’ Association 

Let me begin by wishing all of you a very Happy New Year, and 

saying no one was more disappointed than me when we were 

forced to cancel the Luminaria and Holiday Party. It was defi-

nitely missed, and we have begun working on our contingency 

plan for this coming December. 

We did have a very productive and constructive Decdmber GCA 

meeting, where we brainstormed ideas about library programs and improvements for 

our Glencarlyn Days celebration. It is a joy working with our Children’s Librarian, Clea 

Counts.  She is bursting with fresh ideas.  Take your children to the library, take your-

self to the library, and see all she is doing. 

I am grateful for the all the suggestions for Glencarlyn Day, which came with offers of 

commitment to help. We had several new faces at the meeting, which I know contrib-

uted to the creative spirit, imagination and innovative thinking. You will be hearing 

more about all this in the upcoming months. 

We are in the early planning stages of our very first Spring Celebration on April 6.  

Perhaps we can use this opportunity to see neighbors we missed at Luminaria. I am 

open to ANY and ALL suggestions about this event. This is a brand new event and we 

are working with a blank canvas here. Please reach out to me with your thoughts. 

You have TWO great occasions to ask questions, get answers and share opinions- at 

our February and March GCA meetings. The County Residential Ombudsman, 

Ben Aiken, will be at the February 4 meeting to steer us in the right direction.  

County Board Chairman Christian Dorsey will speak with us at the March 4 

meeting.  

How fortunate we are to speak directly with the chairman of our County Board. Take 

advantage of this wonderful opportunity. All meeting are at 7:30 pm in Carlin Hall, 

5711 4th St S. 

Before you put down your Village View, please take note of our advertisers who enable 

us to bring you the Village View each month, especially our neighbors.  Missy 

Jamieson, Kate Hougen and Jean Horner can help you with moving and storage needs. 

After our holiday indulgences, we probably need Michael ‘fit life’ McCarthy.  

And there couldn’t be a better time to stop by Ireland’s Four Courts, on Wilson 

Blvd, at Courthouse, for a beverage or a meal.  Neighbor Dave Cahill would love to see 

you there. There is so much going on - sports, live music, karaoke, quiz events and 

more.  And check out the days and times when the kids eat free.  

Winter is half over. That is a promising thought.  Plan to attend a GCA meeting and 

the Spring Celebration. 

Spring is Just around the Corner 

Subscribe to Glencarlyn Updates 
Get email with information about neighborhood’s fast breaking news and reminders 

about major activities. To subscribe, send your name, email address and home address 

to: gcaupdates@glencarlyn.org 

mailto:gca_exec@glencarlyn.org
http://www.glencarlyn.org
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Meetings from page 1 

are seeking information and solutions — and 

county employees. 

“He is like Google and GPS all rolled up in one,” 

said GCA President Julie Lee. “Come with your 

questions and concerns and Ben will have infor-

mation, and point you in the right direction.” 

Aiken joined Arlington County in 2014, first as a 

budget analyst in the Department of Management and Finance, 

and more recently has served as the administrative director for 

Arlington Economic Development.  

Prior to joining the County, he held positions with the City of 
Alexandria as an urban planner and budget analyst. 

Dorsey to address neighborhood concerns 

Chairman Dorsey will speak on county issues, 

answer questions and address Glencarlyn con-

cerns.  

“This is also an opportunity to thank the County 

Board for the many things they get right,” Lee 

said. 

Dorsey was elected chairman in 2015. He repre-

sents Northern Virginia jurisdictions as a principal member on 

the board of the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Author-

ity where he serves as chair of the Finance and Budget Commit-

tee. He is also one of three Arlington commissioners on The 

Northern Virginia Transportation Commission. 

Lights from page 1 

 Best Inspiration: 5802 4th St S (Quattlebaum) 

 Best Traditional/Vintage: 500 Jefferson St S (Anderson) 

These winning families will enjoy a pancake breakfast on Glen-

carlyn Day courtesy of the Glencarlyn Citizens' Association. 

“The Neighborhood Winter Light Celebration is designed to cre-

ate a festive atmosphere and friendly competition in the 

neighborhood, and most importantly, to encourage families to get 

out and walk the neighborhood together while appreciating the 

houses,” Lee said. 

Ben Aiken 
Christian Dorsey 

Photos: Gerald Martineau 

Dazzling Door 

Traditional 

Inspirational 
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If you are unable to shovel your sidewalk this winter 

and need help, please contact us NOW, so we can 

plan to get someone to help you. If you are willing to 

help clear sidewalks for those unable to do it them-

selves, please volunteer now. Also, if you know of a neighbor 

that may need help, please let us know. Contact Julie Lee 808-

384-4954 or jfblee@aol.com 

New to the Glencarlyn Neighborhood 
 

 

We welcome Peyton, 30, and Alexa, 28, Mahaffey to the Glencarlyn neighborhood.  

Peyton is in software sales for an event management company in Washington, DC. 

Alexa handles product marketing strategies for the Navy Federal Credit Union in Vi-

enna, VA.  

They enjoy traveling together, outdoor sports and look forward to choosing a dog in 

the springtime with an eye on a Golden Retriever. 

             Photo by Gerald Martineau 

The Glencarlyn Snow Shovel Brigade is Ready 

The Glencarlyn Citizens’ Association will host a Hot Dog and 

Marshmallow Roast in conjunction with the 31st 

Annual Four Mile Run Stream Cleanup in March 

(date to be determined). This is a great event for 

families or for earning community service hours.  

The clean-up area runs from under the Arlington 

Boulevard bridge to the point where Long Branch 

enters Four Mile Run. Trash bags and plastic 

gloves will available for volunteers by the 3rd 

Street picnic pavilion starting at 9 a.m.  

Volunteers should wear a long sleeve shirt and pants, and bring 

work gloves if they have them.  

The Hot Dog and Marshmallow Roast follows, at a 

location to be determined because the 3rd Street 

picnic pavilion is under construction.  

We are looking for as many volunteers as possible, 

as well as someone to organize this event. 

Also needed are a couple of people who can help 

with the food. Contact Pete Olivere at 703-626-

2520 or polivere@aol.com. 

Four Mile Run Stream Clean-up and Hot Dog Roast Coming in March 

2018 cleanup volunteers  

    Photo: Gerald Martineau 

Many Thanks for Helpful Neighbors 

Our thanks to our amazing neighbors for their help and support while we dealt with Richard’s fractured shoulder and Parkin-

son’s. Our sincere appreciation to Lynn and Chuck Bernstein, Terese Bull, Ed Fichter, the Krug family, Julie Lee, Lori Lowe, 

Dean Morin, Jon Discount, Mark Russo, Doris Campos-Infantino, and the Holmes family. 

                      Barbara and Richard Webb 

Lost: Blue I-Phone on Dec. 20, 2018, on Kensington Street in front of the Glencarlyn Library. If you found it would you 

please contact JoanKnitsFL@gmail.com  

mailto:JoanKnitsFL@gmail.com
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View from the Garden 

By Paul Nuhn. 

Master Gardener 

During the winter months, while the garden is 

dormant, you have a chance to find and correct 

any landscape issues concerning deciduous trees.  

With the leaf canopy off you can easily spot bro-

ken, twisted, crossed branches, dead wood and 

hanging branches. Removing these issues should 

be done during the late winter before spring ar-

rives. 

Identifying what to prune 

The first step is identifying what needs improve-

ment. Carefully remove any loose 

branches, and carefully cut/saw any 

hanging or broken branches or limbs 

(Figure#1).  

Use sharp hand pruners, loppers, or 

pruning saw to remove these 

branches. 

If the limb is too big for you to remove 

it safely than contact a tree care company. Con-

tact a certified arborist if you are not sure of any 

aspect of this article. 

Questions to ask yourself  

Now look carefully at the remaining tree form and 

structure. Are any branches too low, hanging over 

a driveway or walkway? Is the tree too close to the 

house? If so you may want to consider removing 

the whole tree or do extensive shaping. 

Are branches crossing each other or does the tree 

look too heavy with too many limbs on one side 

and not enough on the other?  

Does the tree look balanced with equal spread all 

around? Improving the appearance of your trees 

will enhance your property and promote a health-

ier tree. 

Three steps to a good cut 

When removing a branch or limb, there is a three 

step process that will keep you safe and keep your 

tree healthy. 

1. First, make a cut at between a few inches to a 

foot away from the trunk and about 1/4 the way 

through from the underside.  

2. Your second cut will be from the top of the 

branch and further away to remove 

the bulk and weight of the branch. If 

this limb is large you should have a 

pro do this. 

3. Your final cut will be just to the out-

side of the tree ‘collar’.  

This collar is located at the junction of 

every branch as it connects to the next 

limb heading towards the trunk. This third cut is 

the surgical cut and is the most important in 

keeping your tree healthy (Figure#2). 

When cut properly, after a few years, the collar 

will heal and seal. This seal will protect the tree 

from insects and diseases. 

If you cut too close to the collar area you will 

make it difficult for the tree to heal properly. In 

Figure #3 you will note the profile of a typically 

healthy tree. 

Winter Pruning Can Improve Your Landscape 

Glencarlyn Spring Celebration Planned for Saturday April 6, Volunteers Needed 

The GCA is planning a Spring Celebration the morning of Saturday, April 6. We are considering lots of ideas and would value your 

input and help. We have Carlin Hall reserved. We hope to have some activities with the Glencarlyn Branch Library. We encourage 

both children and adults to participate. We will have games and activities such as planting seeds.  

There will be snacks and beverages. I am looking for a parent of pre-school age children, a parent of elementary/middle school age 

children, and a young couple (with or without children) to help plan activities. Because this is a brand new event, we are starting 

from scratch.  

Please contact me directly - Julie Lee at jfblee@aol.com or 808-384-4954. 
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Images Around the Neighborhood 

Two Takes on Winter in Glencarlyn Park 

The under-construction pavilion area of the 3rd St. entrance to Glencarlyn Park. Most of the area is fenced 

off with large numbers noting certain parts of the project. The lighter area to the far right is the concrete 

base of the former pavilion.  

Arlington County has assured the Glencarlyn community that the project will be completed in time for the 

annual Glencarlyn Day pancake breakfast.  

Photo - Gerald Martineau 

Four Mile Run in winter, photographed through a lens 

ball using a cell phone camera. 

      Photo: Sarah Selenich 

Lydia Mann walks in Glencarlyn Park after the first big snowstorm of the year. 

            Photo: Lauren Mann 
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Wheels from page 1 

states for needy communities  

Among other things, the bikes provide people with transporta-

tion to a doctor or school, and to retrieve food and water, WTA 

says. 

Since it was launched, the organization has sent m0re than 

9,500 bicycles to African nations and to countries in the Ameri-

cas. 

“We utilize connections in the metro area to determine where 

the bicycles will go,” Duncan said.  

“We have sent bikes to Namibia, Kenya, Ethiopia, Nigeria, Tan-

zania, Honduras, Haiti” and other countries,” she added. 

Along with collecting bicycles for needy communities in the 

Americas and Africa, WTA “serves as an educational and volun-

teer platform for American youth to develop leaderships skills 

through civic engagement.” 

The charity has hosted nine volunteers who have traveled to 

Africa for a three week adventure tour which includes research 

on bicycle empowerment and experiencing African culture. 

           See Wheels on page 11   
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Arlington P.D. Warns of Police 
Fundraising Scam 
The Arlington County Police Department (ACPD) is warning the 

public about a fundraising phone scam targeting county resi-

dents. 

Residents have contacted the police department after receiving 

unsolicited phone calls from individual(s) claiming to be with 

the department and requesting donations to benefit disabled 

and underprivileged children, the ACPD said in an on-line press 

release. 

“The Arlington County Police Department is reminding citizens 

that representatives of this agency have never and will never call 

to solicit funds or collect fines,” it said. 

Become an informed consumer 
The department suggests the following procedures if you are 

approached or contacted by a charitable solicitor: 

Request to see the solicitor’s identification. 

Research the cause and organization you are considering 

donating to.Ask questions of the solicitor such as:  

      Continues on the next page  
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 Whether the caller is from a telemarketing company or 

works directly for the charity. 

 What programs are conducted by the charity. 

 How much of your donation will be used for a charitable 

program. 

 How much the telemarketer guarantees to the charity.  

See it in writing 

Ask the caller to send information about the charity, including its 

annual report. “Do not provide personal information such as 

bank account numbers to anyone over the phone,” the police 

department said. 

Also, check on an organization by calling the Consumer Protec-

tion Hotline of Virginia’s Office of the Attorney General, toll free 

at 800-552-9963 or at 804-786-2042. 

For more information, call the Office of Charitable and Regula-

tory Programs in the Virginia Department of Agriculture and 

Consumer Services at 804-786-1343.  

See more safety and crime prevention tips on the ACPD website 

at https://police.arlingtonva.us/prevention-safety/ 
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Glencarlyn Kids for Hire 
Gage Buchanan, 16 - lawn mowing, weed trimming, leaf raking and will pet-sit. — 703-929-4036. 

Lucas Codispoti, 16 - babysitting, walking and care of dogs/cats, and general yard work. —  703-310-8715  

Leo Dudley, 13 - dog sitting and dog walking. - 202-748-4577 or leoleum@gmail.com. 

Elise Eclarinal, 10 - mother’s helper, 703-772-4429  

Cassidy Green, 16 - babysitter —  703-969-6643, or greencolleen@gmail.com. 

Connor Green, 13 - babysitting. —  703-969-6643, or greencolleen@gmail.com 

Holly Porter & Gaby Colston, 11 - Mothers helper, plant sitting, dog walking, Pet feeding — 571 215-0922  
Caroline Grotos, 12 - babysitting/mothers helper, dog walking, pet and plant sitting.— 703-998-0114, egrotos@msn.com. 

Mira Hougen, 14 - babysitting (Red Cross certified), pet sitting, plant sitting, mother's helper.— 703-650-8334 (E), 703-867-2934 (K). 

Max Jamieson, 13 - babysitting/mother’s helper, pet care, yard work — 703-402-8162 (Max) 703-819-3074 (Missy). 

Will Jamieson, 12 - babysitting/mother’s helper, pet care, yard work — 703-819-3074.(Max) 703-819-3074 (Missy). 

Laine Kelly, 14 - babysitting (Red Cross certified), mother’s helper, pet sitting/walking. Call or text — 703-647-0175. 

Brady Krohl, 12 - lawn mowing/yard work, pet care and babysitting/Mother's Helper — 703-347-3026, 703-862-4938 ,chandikrohl@hotmail.com. 

Lily Elaina Link, 16 - dog walking, pet sitting, plant watering, babysitting (Red Cross certified) — 571-212-4179 

Braeden List, 16 - babysitting (Red Cross certified), dog walking, pet sitting — 571-279-9020. 

Maya McCarthy, 13 - Red Cross certified for babysitting & pet sitting. Call/text — 703-400-9440 or email mayam1215@gmail.com. 

Tiara McGowan-Jones, 15 - Pet sitting, dog walking, and plant sitting. — 301-325—9285. 

Isaiah Phifer, 14 - pet sitting, dog walking - contact 585-309-0881 or sasimons21@gmail.com  

Ellie Trumpfheller, 12 - pet sitting, dog walking, Red Cross certified in babysitting and mothers helper — 571 214-2049 or 

lynne.trumpfheller@gmail.com - 202-431-1743  

Harry Wolfson 16 - mowing lawns, dog walking, snow shoveling and baby sitting — 703-820‑6191 or 703-419-0840. 

If you are Glencarlyn resident, high school age or younger and would like to be listed as available for neighborhood jobs, please  

send your name, age, phone number, and job(s) you would like to perform to The Village View at gcaeditorial@gmail.com. 

 Parents,  please provide your contact information to the same e-mail address. 

Wheels from page 7 

In 2017, for the first time in its history, WTA sent two 40-foot 

containers containing a total of 956 bicycles to Africa.  

The next collection was scheduled for Jan. 26 in Thousand Oaks, 

CA. That collection will probably be sent to Zanzibar, Duncan 

said.  

Winston, now 24, is still involved 

in the WTA operations, as he has 

been for the past 12-plus years. 

“He coordinates collections and 

loads the 40 foot container,” 

Duncan said.  

WTA is “dedicated to my mother 

whom my son loved dearly,” she 

said.“Their relationship is the 

reason Winston learned compas-

sion at a early age - my mom had 

COPD and other medical issues 

related to smoking for years so 

Winston was her helper and she 

taught him to help her and be 

kind.” 

The youngster decided to form WTA after seeing a need for such 

transportation while on a trip to southern Africa. 

For more information on Wheels to Africa, go to www.wheels-to

-africa.org, email w2africa@gmail.com, or call 703-919-0570. 

Dixie Duncan, right, watches a container, full of bicycles bound for 

Puerto Rico 

          Photo: Gerald Martineau 

L-r Craig Obey, Sam Goodkind, 
Ryan Lesmez and Michael Les-
mez load bicycles for Puerto 
Rico. 

      Photo: Gerald Martineau 

mailto:greencolleen@gmail.com
mailto:greencolleen@gmail.com
mailto:w2africa@gmail.com
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link to the GCA Calendar at the www.glencarlyn.org for GCA sponsored events.. 

Activities in the Glencarlyn Neighborhood 

625 S. Carlin Springs Rd., 

Arlington, 22204  

Call 703-228-6535 for information 

Hours  

Tuesday through Friday - 10 a.m. - 5 p.m.  

Saturday — 10 a.m. - 5 p.m. 

Sunday — 1 - 5 p.m. 

Activities require pre-registration and fill 

up early. For more information go to the 

Arlington Parks and Recreation guide The 

Snag at arlingtonparks.us/snag 

Celebrate the Chinese New Year! 

Saturday, Feb. 2, 3:30 - 5 p.m. 

Celebrate the New Year at Long Branch! l 

live animals, New Years and dragon 

crafts, and a short hike with paper popper 

“firecrackers” to chase away the New 

Year’s beast. Families. Register children 

and adults; children must be accompanied 

by a registered adult . $7 

Flying Squirrel Lore & More  

Saturday, Feb. 9, 6 - 7pm Adults Only 

Friday, Feb. 22, 6 - 7pm Families ages 4 

and up. 

Learn about these nocturnal acrobats. An 

indoor presentation is followed by going 

outside to see the squirrels glide in for an 

evening meal.  $5 

Northern Virginia Bird Club Walk 

Wednesday, Feb. 6, 8:30 - 11 a.m. 

Adults. Join members of the Northern 

Virginia Bird Club on informal walks 

through Long Branch and Glencarlyn 

Park in search of resident and migratory 

birds. Free.  

Tiny Tots 

Ages: 18 - 35 months with adult. Each 

program has a theme for exploring and 

incorporating all aspects of the park and 

its wildlife into the programs. Adults must 

remain with children during the entire 

program. $5  

Tuesday, Feb. 19, 10 - 10:45 a.m.  

Saturday, Feb. 23, 10 - 10:45 a.m. 

Tuesday, Feb. 26, 10 - 10:45 a.m. 

Preschool 

Ages 3 to 5. Preschoolers can actively 

explore their natural world. Hands-on 

interactive learning, crafts, mini-hikes and 

nature play. Adults must remain with 

children during the entire program. $5 

Tuesday, Feb. 19 ,1 - 2 p.m. -  

Wednesday, Feb. 20, 10:30 - 11:30 a.m. 

Friday, Feb. 22, 4 - 5 p.m. 

Wednesday, Feb. 27, 10:30 - 11:30 a.m.  

   703-228-6548 

Hours  

Monday and Thursday  10 a.m. - 9 p.m. 

Tuesday and Wednesday 1 p.m. - 9 p.m. 

Friday and Saturday  10 a.m. - 5 p.m. 

Closed Sunday  

Under Two’s Storytime, Mondays, 10:30 

a.m. 

Needlework Group 2nd & 4th Thursdays 

- 6:30 p.m. 

 

 

 

703-671-6834 

Sunday Service — 8 & 10 a.m. 

415 S. Lexington St. 22204  

Please Pay Your 2018 - 2019 GCA 

Dues-$15 
Your dues to the Glencarlyn Citizens’ Association help fund the Glencarlyn Day events, holiday parties, picnics, Village View 

newsletter, the glencarlyn.org website, our neighborhood directory and much more. Dues are for July 2018 through June 

2019. If you did not pay your dues on Glencarlyn Day please send them in now. 

Name ___________________________________________________    Phone______________________ 

Address ____________________________       email___________________________________________ 

Please add me on Glencarlyn Updates since I am not currently getting them  ________  (Yes or leave blank)  

I would like to volunteer for one of the upcoming Glencarlyn events _________________  (Option to add event name)  

Make checks payable to GCA — send to — Tim Aiken, Treasurer, 111 S. Kensington St., Arlington, VA 22204. 

If you aren’t sure if you paid, contact Tim at 703-820-0084. Dues increase to $15 beginning in the 2017-2018 fiscal year. 

St John’s Episcopal 
Church 

Long Branch  
Nature Center 

March—Four Mile Run Spring Cleanup 

and Hot Dog Roast. Date to be deter-

mined. 

Saturday, April 6—Glencarlyn Spring 

Celebration. Volunteers needed. 

GCA Events/Activities 

Glencarlyn Library 

http://glencarlyn.org/page8/page8.html
http://parks.arlingtonva.us/parksfacilities/nature-centers-programs/
https://web1.vermontsystems.com/wbwsc/vaarlingtonwt.wsc/search.html?module=ar&search=yes&primarycode=622919

